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Just one final reminder about enrolling in the FLGP for the upcoming 
growing season, if you havenôt done so already. We will be deleting the 
mailing list from 2016 and creating the new one for 2017 enrollees in a 
couple of weeks, so be sure to enroll either online at https://
flgp.cce.cornell.edu/enrollment.php or by sending in the enrollment form with 

your check (the form can be downloaded from the same link above). If you need a hard copy of the 
form mailed or faxed to you, or you want to check on the status of your enrollment, please call 
Brittany at (315) 536-5134 and she will help you out. Growers in Wayne County should contact the 
CCE office in Newark to enroll in the Finger Lakes Grape Program.  
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The latest results from our bud hardiness survey are available at https://
grapesandwine.cals.cornell.edu/extension/bud-hardiness-data/2016-2017-data. The next set of 
regional samples will be collected next Monday, March 13. 
 
The up and down swings in temperature over the past couple of weeks certainly arenôt ideal 
conditions for grapevines as they begin the deacclimation process. The warm temperatures two 
weeks ago (several of the NEWA stations in Finger Lakes vineyards recorded temperatures in the 
low to mid-70s on February 24), followed by lows in the single digits this past weekend, have a lot of 
growers, and not just in the Finger Lakes, wondering what this means for the vinesô ability to avoid 
injury to buds or trunks. 
 
Letôs start with the buds. While our most recent samples (collected on February 27) show that the 
buds have deacclimated to various degrees, the LT50 readings for all varieties in each of our 
sampling locations were still below 0ÁF. We had only one sample, Cab Franc from East Keuka, 
which even had a LT10 result (one bud out of 10 dead) above zero. So according to the test results 
from the lab, we would expect that the recent cooldown over the weekend didnôt have much of an 
impact on the buds. We will be assessing bud injury later this month to see if the results from the lab 
are reflected in the field. 
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